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Rector Writes:                           October 20 14 
At the time of writing this month’s “Rector Writes” there seems to be some 
uncertainty as to whether we will be having candles in Church this Advent and 
Christmas in the same way we’ve had them in previous years. The concerns are 
from a Health and Safety point of view. I am sure these concerns will sort 
themselves out and that good practice can be put in place. I would like to keep my 
memories of the lovely St Boniface Services over the last six years as special. 
Things change and there will always be new ways of doing things. I have 
therefore decided to go on an Advent Clergy Retreat. I have never afforded myself 
the time or space in Advent to reflect on the Incarnation in a guided and structured 
way. I am rather looking forward to it. I will be away for Advent Sunday and the 
Second Sunday in Advent. Hopefully the Retreat will give me stimulus to approach 
my preaching and personal appreciation of the Incarnation in new and deeper 
ways. In my absence what happens this year will be something new and different 
and I’m sure no less special – It will be a Service of Light led by Churches 
Together in Alderley.  
Looking forward to next year I have the pleasure of introducing the locum Rector, 
The Reverend John Murray and his wife Diane. They will be resident at the 
Rectory from February through to the beginning of May. John is a priest in France 
in the Anglican Diocese of Europe, his two grandchildren attended Nether Alderley 
Primary until this year. In this way John and Diane have family and connections in 
the area. I am sure they will settle in well. My plans are firming up for my 
Sabbatical with an appointment with the travel nurse, flights being booked and 
both the Archdiocese of Sao Salvador da Bahia and the Archdiocese of Sao 
Sebastiao do Rio de Janeiro offering Church work. It is quite amazing where the 
time goes and it will be no time at all before I am on the other side of the world. 
One of the things I’ll be doing is teaching English to young Catholic priests so they 
can access the English speaking world. Although the seminary of St John already 
has English tutors it will be good for a native speaker to assist, so that the priests 
can better say Mass in English and preach with greater clarity. I will also be able 
to see the varied work of the Church in the many parishes which comprise these 
two archdioceses. No doubt the experiences will change my perception of what it 
means to be the Church. There is of course a great need at home for lives to be 
touched with the gospel of Jesus Christ. This Harvest our food and any offerings 
of clothes will be given directly to help those most in need in Gorton, Manchester. 
If anybody is aware of individuals downsizing or clearing a house please do be in 
touch because the Oasis Centre really can use all manner of things to help the 
poor and needy. Please pray for the furtherance of this good work especially as 
the Oasis Centre look to develop new premises and make brave decisions in 

order to better reach those whom they serve. James  
 



DIARY FOR OCTOBER  2014 

 
Sun.5 th        Sixteenth Sunday after Trinity 
 8.00am Holy Communion at Birtles 
 9.45am Harvest Holy Communion at Alderley  
 11.15am Family Service at Birtles 
 6.30pm Evensong at Alderley 
 
Thur.9th      10.00am Holy Communion at Alderley 

 
Sun.12 th      Seventeenth Sunday after Trinity  
 8.00am Holy Communion at Alderley 
 9.45am Family Service at Alderley  
 11,15am Holy Communion at Birtles  
 6.30pm Holy Communion at Alderley 
 6.30pm Combined Service at St. Philips & St.James 
 
Thur.16th  10.00am Holy Communion at Alderley 

 
Sun. 19 th   Eighteenth Sunday after Trinity  
 8.00am Holy Communion at Alderley 
 9.45am Holy Communion at Alderley  
 11.15am Mattins at Birtles 
 6.30pm Evensong at Alderley 
  
Thur. 23rd    10.00am Holy Communion at Alderley 

  
Sun.26 th     Nineteenth Sunday after Trinity  
 8.00am Holy Communion at Alderley  
 9.45am  Mattins with Sunday School at Alderley   
 11.15am Holy Communion at Birtles   
 6.30pm Evensong at Alderley 
 
Thur. 30th     10.00am Holy Communion at Alderley 

 
November 
 
 

Sun. 2nd      Twentieth Sunday after Trinity 
 8.00am Holy Communion at Birtles 
 9.45am Holy Communion at Alderley  
 11.15am Family Service at Birtles 
 6.30pm Evensong at Alderley 
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COFFEE is available in the Parish Hall after the 9.45am Service.  
 

At the end of the Morning Service coffee and biscuits are provided by a  
stalwart group of volunteers in the Parish Hall.  Donations will be given to charity. 

 

 
 
 
 

COLLECTION TOTALS 
 

Week 
ending 

Gift Aid 
Envelopes 

Non-Gift Aid 
& Misc Cash 

Standing 
Orders Total 

Jul 6th 150.00 35.00  185.00 

Jul 13th 352.00 18.50  370.50 

Jul 20th 324.00 36.35  360.35 

Jul 27th 194.50 85.58  280.08 

     

TOTAL 1020.50 175.43 875.00 2070.93 
 

 
 

 
 

ST MARY’S NEED NEARLY £6000 PER MONTH FOR RUNNING C OSTS 
 

The Editor apologies for repeating the July figures ! August and September 
figures will appear in the next issue. 
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MOTHERS' UNION 
 

Our next speaker is – 
 

Jean Williams 
 

“Behind the Scenes at Little Moreton Hall"  
 

Wednesday 15th October at 2.00pm 
 

ALL ARE WELCOME SO PLEASE DO JOIN US!  
�
 



SOCIAL COMMITTEE 
 
At the time of writing this The Church Open Weekend, September 20/21 is nearly 
upon us. I thank you for the offers of help in all capacities.    
  
We will be having a committee meeting September 16th. Since our last meeting 
we have collected £154.60 in our charity pot on Sunday mornings. £70.00 has 
gone to Oasis, and we will discuss at the meeting about the surplus, 
Thank you to everybody who supports us in this enterprise. 
 
We are now planning for the Autumn. The next Tea Party is on Tuesday 
October 14 th at Alderley Cottage.  Would anybody like to join us? It is a pleasant 
break in an afternoon.  
 
Please put the Christmas Coffee morning  in your diaries. Saturday December 
6th 10.00 am until 12.30pm.Your support will be needed.  
 
On September 9th I went with Maureen to the Oasis centre. 
The work being achieved there is amazing. I met lovely people who were being 
helped. The dedication of all the helpers in many areas was inspiring. Victoria 
needs all the backing we can give her. What charmed lives we lead? 
 

Janet Adamson  Tel: 01625 583320  

 
 

ST MARY'S WALKING GROUP 
 

Saturday 1 st November – 10.00am start 
prompt  
 
Walk:    Chadkirk, Compstall, Wernth Low, 
Ethrow County Park, Marple Bridge.  Chadkirk 
Chapel is open between 1PM and 5PM Saturdays, for those wanting to, it can be 
visited at the end the walk. 
 
Starting Point:  Chadkirk County Estate CP (free), just off the A627 between 
Offerton and Romiley. 
CP and starting point Grid Ref:  SJ 937 896 
 
Map: OS Explorer OL1 Dark Peak (partially) and Explorer 277 Manchester & 
Salford. 
 
Length : 8.5 miles. Moderate 
 
Further info:   Bring lunch and drinks.  An afternoon tea stop at Ethrow Park café 
can be decided on the day. 
  
Contact:   Chris Sweetman (01565 889 057 or 07802 809 767)  
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HYMN: The story behind … Come Ye Thankful People Co me 
By H Alford (1810 – 71) 

 
Very probably, you will sing this well-loved 
Harvest hymn this month. It was written by the 
Rev Henry Aldford, DD, a Victorian clergyman 
who had been a fellow student at Trinity 
College, Cambridge with Alfred Tennyson, and 
whose transparent goodness and friendliness 
seem to have made him liked and appreciated 
wherever he went. 

 

His ministry began as vicar of Wymeswold, a 
tiny village in Leicestershire with a badly 
neglected church. Over 18 years, Henry rebuilt 
the faltering Christian community, faithfully 
visiting every person in his parish, and 

preaching his way through the Bible in sermons that were so clear that everyone 
could understand him. He then moved on to the incumbency of Quebec Chapel in 
London for four years, before moving to the Deanery of Canterbury, in 1857, 
where he lived until his death in early 1871. 

 

Henry was one of life’s good people; gentle, kindly, grateful for everything he had 
(he used to say ‘grace’ before AND after each meal), and eager to encourage all 
those whom he served. He was prodigiously productive: writing something like 50 
books. The best known of these was a four volume exposition of the New 
Testament, which took him nearly 20 years. 

 

His famous hymn draws upon two of Jesus’ parables: the story of the wheat and 
tares (Mt 13:24-30) and also the story of the seed that grows unbeknown to the 
sower (Mark 4:26-29). Both are parables draw from agriculture; both are about the 
ultimate harvest of our souls before God. During this lifetime we properly give 
thanks to God for our harvest of his gifts of creation, but we should also reflect on 
what seed we are sowing in our lives, and what harvest we may expect; as one 
day God will gather together only his own for the eternal heavenly harvest. 
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The Autumn Festival 
 

Nigel Ogden’s Organ Concert 
Annual Open Weekend – Family History Theme and WW1  Display 
 
Nigel Ogden’s Organ Concert on 18 th September 
Over 100 people came from all directions on a lovely warm late summer’s evening 
to hear (and see) a Master Musician at work. The Church thus looked quite full 
and Peter Robinson and his able team of helpers had worked all day to set up the 
system for displaying the Organist on 2 Screens at the front for all to see. Peter 
thus displayed effectively and professionally Nigel Ogden’s skills on our Organ 
and Nigel was able to conduct affairs without leaving his seat. 
 

It served to provide the audience with complete vision of the Organist’s craft and 
skill and this was interspersed with vivid illustrations of parts of our beautiful 
Church. At times the audience could watch themselves on the screen – just like 
the Telly!! 
 

Nigel’s programme was so enjoyable, starting with stirring Marches from the 2 
World Wars, including the Dambusters March, always a firm favourite, and he 
moved to songs from Mary Poppins, Franz Lehar, 3 Great Composers before a 
selection of pieces which feature on his CD. The Drinks Interval showed what 
good fellowship was being enjoyed and the eagerly anticipated 2nd half did not 
disappoint. More Marches and ‘I Vow to Thee my Country’, Finlandia, and a 
memorable selection of World War One familiar songs in which all the audience 
joined – words supplied and such emotive songs they were with ‘Pack up your 
Troubles’, ‘Keep the Home Fires Burning’ and ‘If you were the only Girl in the 
World’ to name but three; these engendered the inspiration which must have been 
felt when they were first sung. 
 

I introduced an Encore in the form of the wonderful hymn, ‘The Day Thou Gavest’ 
which was composed by John Ellerton, a Crewe Vicar, and which was sung, on 
Queen Victoria’s command in all Churches throughout her domains in view of the 
internationality of the words and 100 years later when we handed Hong Kong to 
the Chinese. It was sung with great gusto and brought a fantastic evening to a 
rousing conclusion. 
 

There has already been demand for Nigel’s return; my sincere thanks go to Nigel 
Ogden and to Peter Robinson, and his helpers Roger, David and Sammy and to 
Janet Adamson and her assistants for their great contribution to the success of a 
high quality evening. 
 

 
St Mary’s Church Open Weekend – Family History and World War One 
Display 
 
Saturday/Sunday 20 th/21st  September 2014. 
Blessed with perfect weather, the Open Weekend was a significant success. 
There appeared to be a steady stream of visitors arriving from all directions,  
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some of them spontaneously dropped in while driving past and attracted by the 
large advertisement on the A34. 
 

The package of Afternoon Teas in the Parish Room with Family History and World 
War One information was irresistible. The Kitchen was a hive of activity and the 
quality of service by Janet’s “staff” was Savoy standard. The whole atmosphere 
was convivial, warm and friendly, cultivating fellowship throughout both days. 
 

The Church, of course, attracted many visitors and there was the usual army of 
volunteer Guides to usher people round and develop a thirst for a cup of tea and 
cake. On the Saturday afternoon, the visitors were greeted with a real and 
colourful wedding taking place in Church, the brightly-coloured bridesmaids and 
Guests bringing a spectacular event to the attention of the visitors – should we 
have charged extra for this added attraction!!!! 
 

I must refer to the impact which the efforts of so many willing volunteers, under 
Jenny Youatt’s energetic and experienced management , have made to the 
enjoyment of this multitude of visitors. All of them appeared ‘knocked out’ by the 
quality and range of the information on display, the clarity of its presentation and 
the willingness of supportive friends to help make their visit worthwhile by 
providing helpful guidance. 
 

It was once again a well-organised Open Weekend and was a great credit to St 
Mary’s Church. 
 
Comments on the Autumn Festival 
Whatever the weekend may have earned the Church financially, it is of minor 
importance compared to the goodwill which St Mary’s Church has generated, 
taking advantage of the superb weather. The conclusion will be the Harvest 
Festival services in early October and attendance will have been assisted by the 
success of the Organ Concert and the Open Weekend – both promoted the 
Harvest Festival. 
 

St Mary’s Church grasps these opportunities to Open its Doors to the large 
community around, both within and outside the Parish. The Church and its 
members have much to be proud of and this Autumn Festival is properly used to 
extend a welcome to the wider world. This series of events has succeeded in the 
development of that unquantifiable asset “GOODWILL” without which we are the 
poorer. 
 

Well done, Jenny (and I dare not start to name other names because I would be 
sure to omit someone unfairly) and your great team for your quality service and for 
engendering such good fellowship. 
 

Philip E Webb 21 st September 2014. 
 
Many thanks Philip for your very kind words and a big thank you must go to you 
for arranging such a super evening with Nigel Ogden. The Open Weekend 
attracted approximately 220 visitors and raised £650!!           Jenny  
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Harvest Festival Sunday 5th October  

 
 

Church Decoration 
 

Decoration of the Church will take place on Friday 
evening and Saturday from 2.00pm. If you wish to help 

please contact me so I can arrange a schedule. 
 

Gifts of fruit and vegetables will be gratefully 
received in Church on the Friday evening and 

Saturday afternoon 
 

Michael Penlington 01625 530084 
 

 
 
 
 

St Mary’s, Alderley 
 

Sunday 5th October 2014 
 
 

HARVEST FESTIVAL SERVICE 
 

followed by 
 

HARVEST CELEBRATION BRUNCH  
in Nether Alderley Parish Hall 

 
Service starts 9.45am 

 
 

Tickets: £6.00 – Adult; £4.00 – Child (16 & under) 
 

Ticketed event, limited availability 
Don’t miss out  - see Fiona Robinson, Maureen Woolley 

or Mark Wilkinson to book you seat. 
 

Raffle.      Bring your friends! 
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Michael D. Jones 1822 -1898 
 

In the mid-nineteenth century, the British state was 
on the march at home and abroad. In Wales, 
industrialisation and urbanisation were accelerating 
the decline of the Welsh language.  
 
Michael D Jones was a Congregationalist minister 
and theologian who, like thousands of his 
contemporaries, had joined the exodus to the 
United States.  
 
While many Welsh communities in the U.S. 
prospered, notably in Pennsylvania, Jones realised 
the cultural identity of these emigrants would be 
diluted over time.  
 
The answer he proposed was an entirely Welsh 
settlement (Wladfa) free of external control. After 

considering numerous locations-including Palestine- a tract of one hundred 
square miles in the Chubut region of Patagonia was chosen and the agreement of 
the Argentine government secured.  
 
The first 153 Welsh colonists, including Jones’ son Llwyd, arrived from Liverpool 
aboard the Mimosa in June 1865.  
Their leaders had combed the earth for a stretch of open country uncontaminated 
by Englishness. They chose Patagonia for its absolute remoteness and foul 
climate; they did not want to get rich. 
 
The Welsh clung to Patagonia through drought, floods and disease, establishing 
towns whose names speak loudly of the origins of their founders; Puerto Madryn, 
Trelew and Dolavon.  
Perhaps inevitably, the Welshness of the colony has eroded over time. The rise of 
Argentine nationalism increased pressure from Buenos Aires for the settlers 
descendants to Spanish not Welsh.  
 
Nevertheless, as interest in the language revived in the 1960’s so the links 
between Wales and its colony were rekindled. The twice-yearly Eisteddfod has 
grown in stature and more recently the National Assembly began funding Welsh 
language teaching in Chubut.  
 
Michael Jones visited Patagonia only once. While it’s fair to say his vision for a 
New Wales was not completely fulfilled, this remarkable region continues to bear 
unmistakeable traces of Welshness. 
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The British Red Cross 
 
The International Red Cross  started in 1863 and was 
inspired by a Swiss businessman, Henry Dunant. He 
had been appalled at the suffering of thousands of 
men, on both sides, who were left to die due to lack of 
care after the Battle of Solferino in 1859.  
 
He proposed the creation of national relief societies, 
made up of volunteers, trained in peacetime to 
provide neutral and impartial help to relieve suffering 
in times of war.  

 
In response to these ideas a committee, which later became the International 
Committee of the Red Cross, was established in Geneva. The founding charter of 
the Red Cross was drawn up in 1863. 
 
Henry Dunant also proposed that countries should adopt an international 
agreement, which would recognise the status of medical services and of the 
wounded on the battlefield. This agreement - the original Geneva Convention - 
was adopted in 1864.  
 
The formation of the British Red Cross 
 

In July 1870, following the outbreak of war between France and Prussia, Colonel 
Loyd-Lindsay (later Lord Wantage of Lockinge) wrote a letter to The Times calling 
for a National Society to be formed in Britain following the example of other 
European nations. On 4 August 1870 a public meeting was held in London and a 
resolution passed that "a National Society be formed in this country for aiding sick 
and wounded soldiers in time of war and that the said Society be formed upon the 
Rules laid down by the Geneva Convention of 1864".  
 
The British National Society for Aid to the Sick and Wounded in War was formed, 
giving aid and relief to both warring armies during the Franco-Prussian War and in 
subsequent wars and campaigns during the 19th century under the protection of 
the red cross emblem. 
 
In 1905 the British National Society for Aid to the Sick and Wounded in War was 
reconstituted as British Red Cross and granted its first Royal Charter in 1908 by 
HM King Edward VII and Queen Alexandra, who became its president. 
 
The Red Cross required a huge number of skilled volunteers if it was to be 
prepared for its wartime role. In 1907 a permanent structure of local Branches was 
adopted and extended the presence of the British Red Cross to communities 
around the country. 
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ROTA FOR OCTOBER 2014 

LADY SIDESMEN /  SIDESMEN / LECTORS 
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DATE TIME SIDESMEN LECTOR 
    

5th  
9.45am Mr A. Claridge & Mrs R. Dyas Mrs J. Lee 

6.30pm Mr A. Cockitt Mr R. Akaster 

    

12th  

8.00am Mr P. Bean  

9:45am Mr M. Stonehewer & Mrs J. Adamson Miss S. Vardon 

6.30pm 
Mr A. Dodd 

 

Joint Choral Evensong at St Philips and St 
James, Alderley Edge 

 

Mrs A. Dodd 

    

19th  

8.00am Mrs B. Essayan  

9.45am Mr G. Woolley & Mrs J. Martin Mrs W. Liddle 

6.30pm Mrs D. Barber Mr P. Reynolds 

    

26th  

8.00am Mr H. A. Wright  

9.45am Mr J. Stephenson & Mr J. Ratchford Mrs E. Jackson 

6.30pm Mr G. Barrie Mr P. Bean 

    
Nov 
2nd  

9.45am Mrs R. Dyas & Mrs G. Beeley Mrs S. Wilkinson 

6.30am Mrs A. Cobb Mrs A Robinson 

   
 

 

    
    

    

        



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
FLOWER ROTA 
 
Oct 5th  Harvest     
    

Oct 12th    Harvest      
      

Oct 19th      Jean Robinson         
             

Oct 26th    Sally Hilldrup 
 
 
  
 

MAGAZINE CONTRIBUTIONS 
 
 

The deadline for the next magazine is Thursday 16 th October 2014  

Please send all copy to: 
 
Editorial:   Jenny Youatt     Email: info@stmarysalderley.com 
   1, Orchard Crescent, Nether Alderley, SK10 4TZ 
 
Production:  Jean Whittingham 
 
Subscriptions  
& Distribution:  Peter Bean: 01625 582073 
 
Large format copies of the magazine are available. 
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Sun. 7th September  Phoebe Henderson 
Sun. 14th September   Poppy May and Archie Edward Jones  
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Sat. 20th Sept.   Edwige Trost and Benjamin Mayman  
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Mon. 1st September  Liz White Monday  

 
 


